 REGULAR MEETING

NOVEMBER 9, 2020
(Social distancing and attendance limitations in place)

A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on November 9, 2020. Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners T. Dixon, D. Hyle, P. Hubbard, J. Shay, City Manager B. Lovett, and City Clerk M. Holmes. 

MINUTES


Motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by D. Hyle that the minutes of the previous meeting be approved as written.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall
BILLS


Motion was made by P. Hubbard and seconded by J. Shay that the following bills be approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant.

	        Fund
	Warrant No.
	Date
	                 Dollars

	City Claims on
	20
	11/9/2020
	$128,061.61

	Sewer Claims on
	20
	11/9/2020
	$10,433.76

	P&L Claims on
	20
	11/9/2020
	$115,384.27

	Trust & Agency Claims on
	20
	11/9/2020
	$1,180.00


AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall
SALE OF SURPLUS EQUIPMENT – GARBAGE TRUCK

B. Lovett reported that Bliss Environmental has started its contract collecting garbage in the City of Sherrill. Thus, Lovett reported that there is really no need to keep the old garbage truck for city use and is thus now surplus equipment. A motion was made by T. Dixon and seconded by J. Shay to authorize the City Manager to sell the garbage truck on Auctions International once it is ready for listing.
AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall

OPERATION PLAN FOR PUBLIC HEALTH EMERGENCIES

In September Governor Cuomo signed into legislation that local municipalities had to develop an Operation Plan for Public Health Emergencies in the future. Lovett has developed a plan outlining staffing, logistical work areas, protective personal equipment (PPE) and workplace cautions. The plan had to speak to essential and non-essential personnel. The City Commission had issue with work force reduction during the initial stages of the pandemic situation and felt that the size of the full-time Sherrill workforce dictated that all the full-time personnel was essential to handle the daily activities provided by such a small efficient workforce. A motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by T. Dixon that stated and identified all full-time DPW, Water, Sewer, P&L, Police and City Hall as essential, and that they would remain at 100% staffing should another governmental shut down be ordered by the Governor in the future, but would put in any additional precautionary safety procedure to keep the staff and public safe, such as alternate sites for split crews, alternate hours, staggered hours, breaks and lunches, etc.
AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall

Motion was made by J. Shay seconded by T. Dixon to adjourn.
AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall











Michael Holmes



City Clerk
